
NCWSBA Newsletter 2018/15   11 May 2018 

 

The National Council of Wool Selling Brokers of Australia Inc 

Unit 9 

42-46 Vella Drive 
Sunshine West Vic 3020 

NEWSLETTER Phone:  03 9311 0152 

Fax:      03 9311 0138 
E-mail:  ncwsba@woolindustries.org 

Twitter : @woolbrokersaus 

 

11th May 2018 2018/15 

From the desk of Chris Wilcox, Executive Director 

• Australian EMI heads towards 1900 

• The mood in China 

• Australian wool exports lift in March 

• IWTO Congress in Hong Kong 

• Upcoming events 

Sample Article 
Value of Australian wool exports at 15 year high 

The latest data from the Australian Bureau of Statistics on Australia’s wool exports shows that Australian wool 
exports fell in March by 3% in volume terms but increased by 16% in value terms compared with March 2017. 
The decline in volume was driven by a 6% drop in exports to China. There was also a fall in exports to South 
Korea and Taiwan. The volume of exports to other countries increased in March. While the volume change was 
variable, the value of exports to all of the major destinations increased. For the 2017/18 season to March, 
Australia’s exports were 7% higher by volume and 25% higher in value terms than for the same nine months of 
2016/17. The volume of Australian exports remains at low at around 350 mkg greasy. It has remained in the 
320-400 mkg range for the better part of the past 10 years. This is not a surprise as production has remained at 
around the same level for the past decade. The picture is very different when looking in value terms either in 
A$ or US$. The value of exports in A$ has surged to heights not seen since 2003, while the US$ value are up to 
the levels of 2011. They are both well below the peaks seen in 1988 when production was more than double 
the current levels. 

Further details including a table of Australia’s wool exports by major destination country and a chart 
showing the trends in total Australian wool exports by volume, A$ value and US$ are provided in the full 
version of the NCWSBA Weekly Newsletter, available to NCWSBA members. 

Information in the Weekly Newsletter is intended to provide general information only and is not intended to constitute advice for a specific purpose. 

WOOL SALES WEEK BEGINNING 13th MAY 2018 – week 26 
(roster as at 10/05/2018) 

Sydney 
Wed, 15th May; Thurs, 16th May 11,281 bales 

Melbourne 
Wed, 15th May; Thurs, 16th May 19,251 bales 

Fremantle  
Wed, 15th May; Thurs, 16th May 6,964 bales 

INDUSTRY EVENTS 
The IWTO 2018 Congress will be held in Hong Kong on 14th 

to 16th May 2018. Click here to register. 

The 2018 AWIS Wool Week will be held in Melbourne on 
23rd & 24th August. The NCWSBA AGM will be held on 
Thursday, 23rd August 2018. 

The Nanjing Wool Market Conference will be held on 11th 
to 13th September 2018 in Nanjing. 

The IWTO 2019 Congress will be held in Venice on 9th to 11th 
April 2019. 
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